
 

March 24, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol  

Washington D.C., 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for Poplar Creek Library Building Improvements in Streamwood, Illinois’ 8th 

Congressional District in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is Poplar Creek Library 

located at 1405 S Park Ave, Streamwood, IL, 60107. The funding would be used for building improvements to 

make the library a more efficient and effective center for community, business, family, and educational 

activities. Some examples of project activities include new carpeting, replacing and outdated and inefficient 

electrical system and sewer and storm pumps, sealing exterior concrete, a new roof, elevator repairs, and 

replacing rubber tiles in the children’s area. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because, as a 

public work, the library is a center for community development in Streamwood and the surrounding area. The 

library provides free services to all members of the community with a focus on providing resources for 

community, economic, and familial growth. The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for 

purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and 

neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

  

Sincerely, 

 

Raja Krishnamoorthi 

Member of Congress 

 


